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Client File 3487.00 

 

       June 15, 2016 

 

Ken Anderson, P. Eng. 

Manager, Water 

Associated Engineering (Sask). Ltd. 

203 – Five, Donald Street 

Winnipeg MB R3L 2T4 

 

Dear Mr. Anderson: 

 

Re: Environment Act Licence 1599R - RM of MacDonald Regional Water Supply Notice 

of Alteration 

 

 This will acknowledge receipt of your letter, dated May 2
nd

 2016, regarding the proposed 

alteration to Environment Act Licence no. 1599R issued to the Rural Municipality of 

MacDonald.   

 

Your letter requests approval for construction of a new raw water impoundment pond at 

the existing Sanford Water Treatment Plant in addition to a new aeration system and berm 

alterations. 

 

  As the potential environmental effects resulting from the proposed alteration are not 

expected to be significant and can be addressed through existing licensing conditions, the 

alteration is hereby approved pursuant to Section 14(2) of the Environment Act.   

 

 Should you have any questions about the review process, please contact Darrell Ouimet at 

(204) 803-1389 or Darrell.Ouimet@gov.mb.ca. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

“original signed by” 

 

Tracey Braun, M. Sc. 

Director 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg, Manitoba, Canada  R3C 1A5 
T 204 945-8321    F 204-945-5229 

www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 
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